## A Controversial Newsletter "The Printed Voice of Summit Theological Seminary"

~ All articles are written by Terry Carter unless otherwise stated ~

Vol. 35 No. 2 April 2022 Terry Carter, Editor

## **Student is Called Home**

We are deeply grieved at the passing of one of our graduates. Many of you are familiar with the work of our dear brother, Mike



Pemberton, with White Fields World Ministries. Sadly, he passed from this life to his reward with the Lord February 24, 2022. He was 66 years old.

Mike had earned a master's degree from Summit in May of 2004. His obituary says that his mission work "resulted in the establishment of 250 churches, more than 55,000 people baptized, and over 175 preachers in the field because of Mike's leadership". Certainly, Mike was a tremendous worker for the Lord.

We are very pleased that he was one of our graduates. Mike took quite a bit of material from Summit to India throughout the years. While we certainly cannot take any of the credit for all he did, we are happy to have been some small part of his ministry. We praise the Lord for him and his work.

We pray for his family and the mission work that he left behind. For Mike to accomplish all that he did, he had to have the full support of his faithful wife, Faye. His passing leaves a large gap in his family and the work of

missions. We see that the fields are truly white for harvest. Pray that the Lord might raise up many more like Mike with faithful spouses like Faye and pray for the work to continue.